From: Phil.S.Graves@met.police.uk

Sent: Tuesday, July 2, 2024 4:51 PM

To: info@theaura.co.uk

Cc: Business Licence; Esther, Chan; ENS Noise Team; Legister, Linda

Subject: Aura Lounge, 763 - 765 Harrow Road, Wembley, HAO 2LW - TEN 32126

Good afternoon Simon,

Thank you for attending the Civic Centre last week where we discussed your TEN application and the
list of licenses breaches found by Esther Chan. As there was still a list of outstanding licensing
breaches we were unable to agree terms for the TEN, which means a hearing has been arranged for
Monday 8" of July at 10.00 hours at the Civic Centre.

o

Can you confirm that you received the e-mail from Esther Chan dated 01/07/2024 which had
the attached list of offences along with attachments on how to change your DPS?

Can you confirm that all the listed breaches have now been rectified?

Can you detail how you have corrected each point?

| understand from the Noise Team at Brent Council that you have not agreed a ‘level’ of
sound with them. Is this correct? Condition twenty-seven (27) of your premises license.

Your TEN application states the event it a discotheque. Can you provide me with the details
of the artists performing on this date (19" to 20" of July)?

What measures where you planning on having to make sure the numbers don’t go above the
350 you quote?

Have you advertised this event on social media?

Where you planning on this been a ticketed event?

Your current license only permits you to have a maximum of 220 people. The TEN that you
are asking is for 350. What extra measures are you proposing the make sure this increase in
numbers does not have a negative impact on the licensing objectives?

If you could respond to the points listed above by Friday the 5% of July please as the hearing is on
Monday the 8.

Thanks,

Phil

CC Brent Council



